Title: Opt-Out UK Ltd
Legislation: DPA
Subject area: Direct marketing
Background
The issue about Opt-Out UK Ltd is that these requests state that processing should stop for the purposes of direct marketing and not just for certain types / formats as was the case with the Green Preference Service (and therefore not legitimate section 11 requests). We assume that this organisation is sending names in bulk to data controllers (as GPS did) therefore situations may arise where section 11 requests are going to companies who are not processing the relevant data subject’s personal data. This raises the question of whether data subjects are aware that their personal data will be potentially sent to companies who have no record of them. This issue has been flagged to the relevant SL team. They can decide whether direct contact with the organisation is necessary. (Background information for internal use only)
Line to take
In principle, as long as the requests are an accurate reflection of the data subjects wishes in relation to direct marketing and fulfils the other aspects of section 11 eg is in writing, then such requests can be made on the data subject’s behalf in this way. However, data controllers who have genuine concerns regarding whether an organisation is truly representing a data subject is well within their rights to refuse to comply with one of these requests until it is satisfied. It may even be reasonable for an organisation to contact the person directly to check the status of the request.
It is important to note that the section 11 right does include a request to not begin marketing, so it must follow that even if there is no record of the person in a database, their details should still be added to a suppression list if possible.
